TOWN OF PINE LEVEL MINUTES OF PINE LEVEL PLANNING BOARD MEETING NOVEMBER 30, 2017

MEETING INFORMATION

The Pine Level Planning Board met on Thursday, November 30, 2017 at 6:30 p.m. at the Pine Level Town Hall. The meeting was called to order by Chairman Randy Jones.

ROLL CALL

✓ Randy Jones
 X Faye Starling (alt)
 X Randy Holloman
 ✓ Cecelia Weaver (alt)
 ✓ Berry Godwin
 X Janet Kleinert (alt)

✓ Nester McClain✓Terry Rains✓ Andy Medlin

Staff present for the meeting: Deputy Clerk Connie Capps

OATH OF OFFICE

Due to the absence of Faye Starling, the oath for her alternate position will be tabled until the December meeting.

MINUTES

Berry Godwin made a motion to approve the minutes from the October 26, 2017 meeting. Nester McClain seconded the motion. Motion passed on a unanimous vote.

Chairman Randy Jones said that he had contacted Adam Lovelady with the UNC School of Government concerning the issue on voting in the Rules and Procedures that was tabled from October 26, 2017. He said he has not heard back from him so this item would be tabled until the December meeting.

REPORT FROM ZONING ADMINISTRATOR

Chairman Randy Jones gave the board an update from Scottie Hayes. He said he had talked with Scottie and that the issue concerning the accessory building on Capps Street had been resolved. It was also noted that flyers had been placed on about 8 trees in LaBelle Acres. The board agreed that Scottie should review the sign ordinance to see if such is allowed.

OTHER BUSINESS

Due to the amount of business that has been scheduled for the December meeting, the board agreed to move the Christmas dinner to the January meeting.

MEETING ADJOURNED

There being no further business to discuss, Nester McClain made a motion to adjourn. Terry Rains seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously and the meeting ended at 7:00 p.m.

Connie N. Capps	
Deputy Clerk	Randy Jones, Chairman